



Circular #3


To:	 	 Texas Table Directors


From:	 Martha Miles Stumbo

	 	 PARTT State Director


Date:		 June 16, 2020


Dear PARTT Sisters. 

I hope that you and your families are in good health.  I think about you often and 
pray that all is well.  

I want to inform you that I convened a State Board Meeting via Zoom Saturday, 
June 13, 2020.  I decided that this needed to be done since our scheduled Board 
Meeting was cancelled due to COVID-19.  We had twenty-eight of the Board 
Members present for this most important meeting, and we were able to take care of 
some items that needed our attention.   

Several items that were tabled at the State Board Meeting and Convention held in 
Fort Worth on March 29, 2019 were voted on as follow: 
  
 1. The Audit Committee Report from 2017-2019 was completed and was 
found to be a fair and accurate representation of our organization. 
  
 2. The State dues increase for this biennium was vetoed. 

 3. The Budget for the 2019-2021 biennium was not increased and will 
stay the same as the previous biennium. 



There were two Standing Rules added to our State Constitution and ByLaws.  They 
are as follow: 

 1. A virtual board Meeting and vote may be done electronically, if the 
circumstances deem it and the necessary equipment is available. 

 2. An individual may maintain member status of only ONE Table at any 
given time. 

The State Nominating Committee was also approved.  You will be hearing from 
Isabel Vezzetti, the Chair of this Committee in the near future.  Following are the 
members of the Committee: 

 Area A: 
  Member - Carmen Guerra (Austin Table) 
  Alternate - Rosalinda Peterson (Houston Table) 
 Area B: 
  Member - Jane Wicker (Beeville Table) 
  Alternate - Mary Ann Garcia (Laredo Table) 
 Area C: 
  Member - Elvia Sanchez (San Benito Table) 
  Alternate - Noelia Davila (San Benito Table) 
 Area D: 
  Member - Ceci Mulvihill (El Paso Table) 
  Alternate - Jacque Resendez (Dallas Table) 

Also, please remember that your Table’s Financial Report and 990-N filing were 
due June 15.  If you have not submitted them, please do so now.  If you are 
requesting that Margot Arevalo-Gonzalez, State Treasurer, file the 990-N for you, 
you must submit this in writing to her immediately. 

I hope to see you and visit with your Table this Fall.  Until then we are “One for 
All and All for One” “Una Para Todas y Todas Para Una” 


